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HC  Office Hours: 

Monday—Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.   
Contact the office                                         
@ 306-757-1325 for Bap-
tism, 1st Eucharist, Confirma-
tion, Reconciliation, Marriage,      
Funerals, and other concerns. 
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PARISH STAFF TEAM 

Fr. Carlos Jimenez 
Pastor 

pastor@holycrossregina.ca   

Deacon Martin Kondzielewski 
 Office & Pastoral Assistant 

hc.office@holycrossregina.ca 

Rita Gareau  
bookkeeper.holycross@sasktel.net 

Jacob Antony 
Caretaker 

  

Masses  

Sat.   5:00 pm 

Sun. 9:00 am 

Tues. 7:00 pm 

Wed.    9:00 am 

Thur.    9:00 am          

Fri.       9:00 am 

Page 2: Calendar Raffle Winner,  
Prayer Intentions, CWL, Pro-Life, 
Knights Korner,  

Page 3: Parishioners’ Corner, Golf 
Tournament 50/50, Parish Council 

Page 3-4: Archdiocese News—             
Stewardship, March4Jesus, Retreat,                
Father’s Day breakfast, Donation 
Update.  

We acknowledge that Holy Cross  
Parish is located on Treaty 4 Territo-
ry, the traditional homeland of the 
Nêhiyawak (Cree), Nahkawé 
(Saulteaux) and Nakota and home-
land of the Métis Nation, Dakota and  

Lakota.  

 PENTECOST SUNDAY 

Acts 2:1-11   /   1 Corinthians 12:3b-7, 12-13   /   John 20:19-23 

mailto:bookkeeper.holycross@sasktel.net


What’s Happening at Holy Cross   

KNIGHTS KORNER 
37 Years of Service to Holy Cross 

1988—2025 

CALENDAR RAFFLE WINNER 
 

For June 1, 2025—Aaron Liska 
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Our regular monthly meeting was held last Tuesday, 
June 3 with a lovely supper catered by Madira from     
St. Mary’s.  An award pin was presented to Sandra  
Morris for her 40 years of service with the CWL.  It was 
noted that Dorothy White, who died this spring, had also 
reached this plateau.  Doris Herauf and Jean Leier were  
awarded 60-year pins, and Helen Herauf and Marilyn 
Lorencz were awarded Maple Leaf Service pins.   

 23 doz. muffins were collected for Sacred Heart 
School this last month of the school year.  Bakers and 
students alike will have a break for the summer. Thank 
you, again, to all of you who have contributed.  

Other Events: 

Sunday, June 29—9 am mass CWL is responsible for 
ministries on the 5th Sunday. 

 Please consider joining our membership as we 
continue our charitable ministry and service to our        
community.   We meet the first Tuesday of the months of 
October – December and February – June.  

SUPPORT FOR HOLY CROSS     

K of C CHARITY APPEAL TICKETS are still available 
for purchase from our Council members. The cost of each 
ticket is very reasonable at $1.00 each. Holy Cross parish-
ioner support for this year’s Appeal is appreciated, as 
once again the Appeal rebate is committed to Holy Cross. 

  JUNE EVENTS 

Tues. June 17—7:30 pm, Monthly Council meeting,        
Gerein Centre, following 7:00 pm Mass. 

Thurs.. June 19 – 6:00 PM, 4th Degree Supper & Social, 
St. Basil’s Church 

What does it take to become a Knight of Columbus? 
Find out by filling out an information request ballot 

at the K of C information table located in the Gerein         
Centre of the Church. You will be contacted by a Knight 
from the Gerein Council.  

PRO-LIFE NEWS 

Mass Intentions for the week of June 7— June 15, 2025 

 The MAiD amendment to the Criminal Code which 
permits a physician to kill a patient by lethal injection  
rather than providing medical treatment, came into effect 
in 2016.  Montreal physician, Dr. Romona Coelha, has 
stated, “It’s quicker to get MAiD than specialist care.  A 
MAiD team will pay house calls within 24 hours, while 
doctors’ house calls are extremely rare with many long 
waiting lists for treatment.”   

 The amendment to the Criminal Code was         
portrayed to the Canadian public as resulting in a              
dignified, peaceful, serene death to end suffering.  This 
was a deliberate lie used as propaganda to encourage 
the use of MAiD as a compassionate and acceptable  
solution to suffering.  This lie has led to euthanasia     
becoming a commonly used treatment, not just for       
medical reasons, but also to replace social services      
required by the homeless, the poor, the disabled, the frail 
aged.  It has become a cost/benefit advantage for the 
government.  

 Source:  The Horrors of Physician Assistance in Dying, Real 
Women of Canada, May 29, 2025 

Sat. June 7 PRO POPULO 

Sun. June 8 For the repose of the soul of Merv Schuster offered by Ann and family. 

Tues. June 10 For the repose of Andy Preiner offered by Susan Leier. 

Wed. June 11 For the intentions of Margaret (90 birthday) offered for Judy Miazga. 

Thurs. June 12 For the repose of the soul of Rose Marie Fachet. 

Fri. June 13 PRO POPULO for June 14-15 

Sat. June 14 For the repose of the souls of Alma & Ted Dizy offered by the family. 

Sun. June 15 In  memory of John Garfield Devers (brother of Dan) from Dan, Shirley and Joan. 

 CWL NEWS 



PARISH COUNCIL PARISHIONERS’ CORNER 
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Birthday wishes this week go to Marlene Hinz today,  
Sunday, June 8; Jeanine Mann on Monday, the 9th;          
David Wollbaum on Friday, the 13th; and Kevin Anderson 
on Saturday, the 19th.  Happy birthday, everyone.  

 May the Lord bless you and keep you!  The Lord 
let his face shine upon you, and be gracious to you!  
The Lord look upon you kindly and give you peace.  

 Please continue your prayers for the return to good 
health for Bill Genert and Marilyn Dery.   

 The golf tournament runs today.  Thank you to so 
many of you for the support you have shown.  Have fun 
on the course, enjoy supper with your friends, and good 
luck with the 50/50.  And please pray for sunshine and 
gentle breezes.   

  May your drives be straight, 
  Your putts be true, 
  And the wind be kind  
  In all you do. 

 Please let us know about any parishioner news so 
we can pass it on to others for prayers in need or in          
celebration.  Contact Martin at 306-347-0929 or                   
pastoral.assistant@holycrossregina.ca OR Joyce Murphy 
at 306-789-1983 or byapple@sasktel.net. 

50/50 
in support of the golf tournament  

are on sale today !! 

 A long-time friend of Holy Cross Fr. Sami, 
President of Campion College, is being reassigned 
at the end of June, and plans a year’s sabbatical 
before his new posting.  We are asking him to be 
with us on Sunday, June 22 as celebrant of mass 
with Fr. Carlos as concelebrant.  We are planning 
a potluck brunch in the Gerein Centre following the 
mass to give thanks for his time with us.  Mark 
your calendars. 

 

We are excited to announce our upcoming  

Father’s Day Breakfast  

 Little Flower Parish 

 Sunday, June 15,  9:00 am to 12:00 pm. 

We warmly invite your community to join us 
for a delicious, all-you-can-eat breakfast 

featuring pancakes, eggs, sausages, ham, 
strawberries with whipped cream, coffee, tea, 

and juice. 

Admission:  $12 adults 
              $  5 children ages 5-12  
      Free:  children 4 and under 
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Stewardship Bulletin Bits 
Pentecost Sunday 
“The Advocate, the Holy Spirit whom the Father will 
send in my name, will teach you everything and re-
mind you of all that I told you.”  (John 14:26) 
 The materialism of our society lures us to concen-
trate more on what we want than on what God wants for 
us.  The relativism of our world tells us that we should 
be tolerant of all things, that there is no absolute truth.  
 Pray to the Holy Spirit to transform our lives and to 
guide our thoughts, words and actions.  What you put in 
your mind, heart, and soul affects your actions.  Put 
good things in and good things will come out. 

Thinking Faith S02E08: Youth Ministry: Making a 
Mess with Michelle Braden and Braden Kuntz – Part 
1  In this part one of two episodes, Deacon Eric and 
guests Michelle Braden and Braden Kuntz from the       
Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry discuss the 
impact of Pope Francis' approach to youth ministry. 
Commemorating Pope Francis' passing, they explore 
his efforts to reach the most marginalized in the church, 
including young people, and highlight the significance of 
creating spaces for authentic spiritual engagement.  

 The discussion underscores the evolving            
challenges and opportunities in youth ministry,                    
emphasizing the importance of relational accompani-
ment and the continued relevance of church traditions in 
a rapidly changing world. 

https://thinkingfaith.libsyn.com/youth-ministry-making-a-
mess-with-michelle-braden-and-braden-kuntz-part-
1Find our faces on YouTube: https://youtu.be/
fQ2hsPucSVU 

The Archdiocese of Regina is seeking a compassionate 
and dedicated Hospital Chaplain/Spiritual Care Provider 
to minister to Roman Catholic patients, families, and 
hospital staff. This individual will offer spiritual support 
and sacramental care to those experiencing illness and 
crisis within urgent care facilities in Regina, primarily at 
Pasqua Hospital. The position is grounded in the    
healing mission of the Church and involves collabora-
tion with priests, volunteers, hospital staff, and families. 
Ideally this is a full-time role with on-call time required. 
Three-quarter time or half time will be considered.  
 For more information contact Leona Burkhart at 
lburkhart@archregina.sk.ca or call 306-352-1631, ext. 
6730. 
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